
TELFORD, PENNSYLVANIA         AUGUST 17, 2023 
 
The Telford Borough Authority Meeting held this date was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman John Harrell.  The 
following members were in attendance:  Dan Cole, Earl Trauger, and Robert Nice.  Also present were Engineer Patrick 
DiGangi, Solicitor Jim Jacquette, Manager Kyle Detweiler, and Finance Director Blaine Bergey. Public Works Director 
Gary Yoder and David Musselman were absent. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes of the July 20, 2023, Authority meeting were approved unanimously (4-0) by a 
Cole/Nice motion. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE:  No comments from the audience 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS: 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Finance Director Blaine Bergey presented the treasurer’s report along with the 2022 audit. 
 
WATER DEPARTMENT REPORT:  We received a written report for the file. 
 
COLLECTION REPORT:  We received a written report for the file. 
 
WELLS:  We received charts of the wells. 
 
WASTEWATER TREATMENT REPORT:  We received a written report for the file. 
 
PTWA REPORT:  We received a written report for the file. 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT:  Solicitor Jim Jacquette provided a verbal report. 
 
Solicitor Jim Jacquette provided a verbal report and when asked about the TMDL he indicated that he is waiting for a 
response to the amended complaint.  Mr. Jacquette gave a brief discussion on the PA Supreme Court ruling against New 
Hanover Township sale of the Authority. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT:  We received a written report for the file. 
 
Patrick DiGangi reported on the following items County Line Road Project is advancing, PPL should be out in a week or 
two for well #7, Well #5 Upgrade should be out to bids shortly.  In addition, CKS is looking into steps for grants thru 
Pennvest for the PFAS treatment project and waiting for info from PaDEP on calculating required EDUs on the 
warehouses. 
 
MANAGER’S REPORT: We received a written report for the file. 
 
Kyle Detweiler reported that the migration to Rave Vs 911 is moving forward.  Representative Malagari is coming to 
Borough Hall on August 23.  The workplace safety training will be held shortly, which will give us a 5% discount on 
workers comp. 
 
UTILITY BILLING:  Nothing to report. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
 
Payment of bills for the month of July in the amount of $507,245.49 was approved unanimously (4-0) by a Trauger/Nice 
motion. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm by a Cole/Nice motion.   
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
        David Musselman  
        Secretary       


